
 

  
  
 
 

 
Energy, Mines and Resources 
PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2C6 
 

January 5, 2022 
 

Applicant 
c/o Access and Privacy Officer, 
Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office 
 

RE: Access to Information and Protection of Privacy (ATIPP) Act 
 Final Response for Access Request 21-433  
 

The Department of Energy, Mines and Resources has completed its review of the records 
responsive Access Request #21-433 and we are pleased to inform you that full access is being 
provided to the information you requested. 
 
Some of the information that you requested was not available as the Department does not 
record where livestock originally came from, nor how long the animal lived in Yukon prior to 
slaughter. Where information on age and sex are missing, the slaughters happened without a 
meat inspector, for private slaughter and farm-gate direct sales and the operators are not 
required to record sex and ages of the animals under these circumstances. For more information 
about these records, please contact Bastien Ipas, Livestock Health Technician, at 867-333-9471 
or bastien.ipas@yukon.ca. 
 
An electronic copy of the responsive records shall be forwarded to you with this response by the 
ATIPP Office. 
 
There are no costs associated with processing this request as less than 5 hours were required to 
process the total number pages of records responsive to this request.   
 
Section 66 of the Act provides that you may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to 
review this matter. You have 30 business days from the date of this notice to request a review by 
the Commissioner at: 
 

3162 Third Avenue, Main Floor 
Whitehorse, YT  Y1A 1G3 
Phone: 867-667-8468 or toll free in Yukon: 1-800-661-0408 (ext. 8468). 
Email: info@ombudsman.yk.ca 
Fax: 867-667-8469 



  

 
For more information on this process, please visit: https://www.yukonombudsman.ca/yukon-
information-and-privacy-commissioner/for-the-public.  
 
If you feel that your request has not been answered completely or that you require further 
clarification, please contact the Departmental Access Officer at 867-332-7865 or  
EMR-ATIPP@yukon.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Julie Leblond 
A/Head, Energy, Mines & Resources 
 
A complete copy of the ATIPP Act is available at https://legislation.yukon.ca/acts/atipp_c.pdf\ 
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